Sharla Dillon - Docket No. 10-00129, Application of Twin Lakes Communications, Inc. for a State-Issued Certificate of Franchise Authority

From:

Kelly Grams

To:

Tally, Sarah

Date:

9/30/2010 11:56 AM

Subject:

Docket No. 10-00129, Application of Twin Lakes Communications, Inc. for a

State-Issued Certificate of Franchise Authority

CC:

Dillon, Sharla; Malone, Melvin

TENNESSEE REGULATORY AUTHORITY

460 James Robertson Parkway Nashville, Tennessee 37243-0505 (615) 741-2904

September 30, 2010

Ms. Sarah Lodge Tally, Esq. Miller & Martin, PLLC 1200 One Nashville Place 150 Fourth Avenue North Nashville, TN 37219

Sent via Electronic Mail to: <u>stally@millermartin.com</u> cc: mmalone@millermartin.com

Dear Ms. Tally:

I am sending this note in follow-up to our conversation of September 14, 2010, concerning the status of the cable franchise application filed with the Tennessee Regulatory Authority ("TRA" or "Authority") on behalf of Twin Lakes Communications, Inc. ("Twin Lakes" or "Company") on June 30, 2010. By letter dated July 15, 2010, the TRA notified you, as counsel for Twin Lakes, that the application was incomplete. In that letter, the Authority requested that Twin Lakes file, in this docket file, information sufficient to demonstrate its managerial, technical, and financial qualifications to provide cable/video service in its applied-for service areas, and its plan to deploy services in compliance with Tenn. Code Ann. § 7-59-311.

On September 9, 2010, the deployment plan was filed with the TRA. As you may recall, following that filing, I contacted you to inquire as to when the Company intended to file information concerning its managerial, technical, and financial qualifications. At that time, you indicated that such information would be forthcoming. As of this date, there have been no additional filings in the docket file and the cable franchise application remains incomplete.

In the interests of all parties, the Authority seeks to address and resolve cable franchise applications in an efficient and timely manner. At your earliest convenience, please advise whether Twin Lakes still desires to obtain a franchise certificate, and, if so, when the Authority may anticipate the information requested in its notice of July 15, 2010.

Sincerest Regards, /s/ Kelly Cashman-Grams Assistant General Counsel

Copy filed in Docket No. 10-00129